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Date: January 27, 2025
 To: Board of Education
From:  Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The next meeting is TBD

Door hardware
The door hardware at the high school is almost complete. We were waiting on one door to 
come in and it finally did. Johnco will be here to install it and this project will be complete. This 
leaves the gym doors and a few exterior doors as the only doors without new hardware. The Jr. 
High also has new doors and locks on all interior doors as well.

Baseboard
GRP put all new baseboard down at the Jr. High. This was done at now no charge to the District.

HLS Visit
The ROE and the Fire Marshall were here the end of December. Everything went well with no 
major findings. I have attached the field notices for you to look at.

PES Update
We still have a few things on our list that has not been fixed. The first is the range hood in the 
kitchen. I have been told this would be fixed the week of the 13th. The freezer threshold and the 
door lock were fixed on January 14. They are still working on the leak in the Library. They will 
return when it gets warmer. The biggest issue is that I am still not happy with the gym floor. 
The hump in the floor is still there. This tells me that it was not the wood base but probably a 
problem with the concrete floor. I have told Ryan with Poettker about it. I will keep in touch 
with them as problems come up.

School Auction
Price-Spracklin Auction could not meet our deadline of the end of February. I explained the 
situation to her, and she understood. I contacted Josh Burgner from Moweaqua, and he agreed 
to do the auction. He said he could get started as early as the February 17. The auction would 
close on or before February 23. This will allow buyers 2-3 weeks to pick up anything they 
bought.


